

## Progressive National Baptist Convention, Inc. MISSIONS MINISTRY

Dr. James E. Victor, Jr., Missions Director Sister Betty Chandler (GA), Vice President-at-Large

## Dr. Carroll A. Baltimore, Sr., President

Reverend Kip Bernard Banks, Sr., Interim General Secretary

April 9, 2014

Dear Pastor and Members of PNBC,

I greet each of you in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord and Savior, praying that all is well with you in all aspects of life.

As we prepare for our Annual Session in sunny Ft. Lauderdale, Florida during the week of August 3<sup>rd</sup> thru 9<sup>th</sup>, we are excited for we have been working diligently to bring to fruition a number of initiatives that were discussed in the Executive Board Meeting.

To lift a few highlights from this past year, your dollars have helped PNBC Missions Ministry to sponsor ten children in their elementary education in Haiti by providing uniforms, tuition, books and the necessary supplies that will enable them to have a successful school year.

Through the leadership of the Eastern Region, we have supported the development of a multi-purpose facility in Jamaica and we have other exciting prospects on the horizon.

Our Missions Ministry is currently planning a two week missions trip to Kenya tentatively targeted for May 2015. Our goal is to erect a church building and build the real church, the People of God. We plan to share greater details with you in Ft. Lauderdale.

I am asking that you bring a generous gift of \$500.00 from your church and a personal gift of \$100.00 to be collected on Mission's Night. Your gifts will enable us to continue to "go forth" and spread the good news of Jesus and the ability to assist those in need.

Each member of the Missions Ministry Department is looking forward to working with our constituents and moving our department forward in a very positive manner.

Dr. James Victor and I ask for your prayers, support and attendance as we continue to move forward in missions.

We hope that you see the progress of this ministry and are willing to invest in this worthwhile work of the Kingdom.

Sincerely,

Betty Chandler

Vice President at Large

PNBC Missions Ministry Department